     



Special Road District #8




          P.O. Box 646





      LaPine, OR. 97739




Minutes of the meeting held May 17, 2016.

Call to Order:

Chairman Gary Miller called the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M. at the LaPine Senior Center. There were 29 district members present. 

Minutes:

  
Minutes of the March meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer’s Report:


NaDynne gave the treasurers report for March with check #1157 written to 



LaPine Senior Center for meeting room rent $35. After all activity the ending 


balance for March was $78,127.99. She then gave report for April with check


#1158 written to LaPine Equipment Inc. for Road side clearing 90% payment for


$9,000. After all activity the ending balance for April was $69,507.61. Motion


made and seconded to accept treasurers report. Motion passed.

New Bills: 


NaDynne received bill for Corporation Annual Fee for $50 due on June 10,


2016. Motion made and seconded to pay this bill.  Motion passed. 

Correspondence:


Verna received notice from SDAO but does not pertain to us.


NaDynne received request from Envirotech, who does retardant, to fill out a 


form to up-date their files. Estimate on .04 applications for all roads would be


about $37,525.65. A lot of discussion started at this point so secretary is 


transferring to Old and New business.

Old Business:

There was much debated discussion concerning tree removal and maintenance


of roads.  It was noted that on Twin drive the grading left a rise but as pointed 


out grading and rolling still needs to be done.The right of way was again


discussed and some feel it is only 40 feet but according to the county it is 60


feet. 


The Bylaws were again brought up and as stated before they are in for the


attorney to view but he has not returned them yet.  He will be contacted again


to get them returned so they can be printed out for those members that would like 
a copy.

New Business:


Road grading was bought up and someone stated that the north side of road the


grader never gets over corner of road.  Gary said we  may look into getting 


someone else to do the snow plowing.


A member mentioned vandalism to a stop sign and she called sheriff and they 
came out and road people doing Burgess came out and made necessary repairs 
and with cleaning it is still usable. It was bought up that the signs are not where 
they should be and should be checked out.  New signs are needed for stopping and


new signboards to post meeting notices. Gary has tag meeting this week and


will see about getting them purchased from county.


A motion was made by Nancy Feitig as follows: "I move that the road district 


cease any further tree cutting and get written specifications as the right of way


for the east/west roads and specifications for the grading of those roads.


Motion seconded by Bill Storms.  Motion passed.



Many things were bought up and all tried to talk at once so these are the items the


secretary heard as follows:


A water truck is needed when grading, discussion on tree removal, define right of 


way, south side of road has shade and in winter causes ice to form on road.  Trees


hang to low in places when snow on them to plow close enough.  Power lines are


on the north side. Power company keeps trees off lines.


It was brought up the possibility of establishing a web site at a cost.  Gary will


check with Little d Technology about the cost.  Some people do not have 
computer access and will need a mailing. A member suggested charging $5 extra


a year to have mailings sent out.  Gary said he is looking into getting a document 


from county to get a grant which is titled, Project Wildlife Grant"  It was stated 


we would need a grant writer but Gary was under impression that we only had


to fill out their forms but until we have all facts we do not know.


The main interest is the width of the right of way and who owns and who \


maintains access roads. Verna will contact assessor's office to get list of property


owners and try to get them in alphabetical order.


Gary stated he would not be at next meeting and according to by laws the 


secretary is to conduct the meeting.  I am asking assistance from NaDynne as


she handles things I need help with.

Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be June 21st at the Senior Center, 16450 Victory Way,


LaPine.

Adjournment:


There being no further business the meeting was adjourned by Chairman Gary


Miller at 8:52 P.M.

Respectfully submitted:

Verna Wackerbarth, Secretary

